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CITY OF 

Welland 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Welland City Council 

FROM: Lina DeChellis, Director of Economic Development & Strategic 
Initiatives 

DATE: July 9, 2024 

SUBJECT: Physician Recruitment Incentive – Dr. Rahil Patel 

This memorandum is to inform Council that Dr. Rahil Patel has chosen Welland for his 

family practice and will be practicing at 5 Plymouth Road. Dr. Patel will be accepting 

new patients starting August 1. If you know of anyone looking for a Family Physician, 

they can become a patient by picking up an application form at his office or by calling 

905-735-1121. 

City staff have been working closely with the Region’s Physician Recruitment Specialist 

and have been successful in attracting 5 new family physicians since the approval of the 

Physician Recruitment Incentive. 

To date Dr. Shublaq, Dr. Zayed, Dr. Richardson, Dr. Calcagno and now Dr. Patel are 

practicing in the City of Welland. There is currently $500,000 remaining under the 

incentive program. 

Corporation of the City of Welland | 60 East Main Street | Welland, ON | L3B 3X4 | welland.ca 
Page 2 of 39 



 

 

 
 
  

 
  

 
 

     
   

   
 

   
  

  
 

 

    

 

 

      

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

   

  

 

   

  

  

          

CITY OF 

Welland 

Office of the CAO 
Rob Axiak 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mayor and Members of City Council 

FROM: Rob Axiak, Chief Administrative Officer 

DATE: July 11, 2024 

SUBJECT: Update on REACH Niagara Funding and Partnership 

Dear City Council Members, 

On June 25, 2024, Council members discussed a presentation by Carolyn Dyer, Executive Director of REACH 

Niagara (Regional Essential Access to Connected Healthcare). Carolyn provided an update on the use of funds 

received from City Council through the permissive grant process. 

Following the presentation, Council members asked city staff about REACH Niagara and the Region of Niagara’s 

funding intentions. The CAO proposed reaching out to the Niagara Region for further information and reporting 

back to City Council. This memo provides the requested information and addresses the questions raised by Council 

members. 

Key Points: 

• REACH’s Mandate: REACH Niagara focuses on Primary Care, which is overseen by the Province of Ontario. 

The Niagara Region oversees Housing & Homelessness Services and Public Health and subsequently works 

with organizations more closely in their areas of oversight. 

• Relationship with Niagara Region: REACH Niagara is a partner of the Niagara Region Homelessness 

Services, providing healthcare access to individuals experiencing homelessness and other priority 

populations. However, the Region does not fund Primary Care services, and specific homelessness funding 

guidelines do not include healthcare funding. Niagara's limited homelessness funding is focused on 

shelters, prevention programs, supportive housing, and outreach services. 
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CITY OF 

Welland 

Office of the CAO 
Rob Axiak 

• Funding Sources: REACH Niagara is primarily funded by Ontario Health. The Niagara Region has provided 

letters of support for REACH’s base funding and the mobile unit. Additionally, the Region has assisted with 

grant writing for funding proposals, including federal grants like those from Health Canada. 

From a policy perspective, City Council must decide whether the municipality (lower tier) should use the tax levy 

(funded though property tax) to fund areas beyond its jurisdiction. Currently, Welland funds organizations within 

the municipality’s scope, such as events, arts & culture, and recreation, but also supports organizations outside the 

local level’s jurisdiction, including those focused on homelessness, social services, and primary care. Other options 

such as advocacy at the local government level to upper levels of government could be an option for Council to 

consider. 

This memo concludes the questions asked by Council members regarding REACH Niagara and its relationship with 

the Niagara Region. 

Sincerely, 

Rob Axiak 

CAO 
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July 4, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca 

Attention: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Dear Mr. Ford: 

Re: Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution 
Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

The Council of the Town of Tecumseh, at its regular meeting held June 25, 2024, gave consideration 
and supported a resolution letter from Township of Pelee, regarding Sustainable Infrastructure 
Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

At their meeting, Tecumseh Council passed the following resolution: 

“Motion: RCM - 145/24 

Moved by Councillor Rick Tonial 
Seconded by Councillor Alicia Higgison 

That the Council of the Town of Tecumseh hereby support the Township of Pelee and 
Georgian Bay’s resolution calling on the Ontario and Federal Government to implement 
sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities; 

And that small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future 
applications for funding; 

And that both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there 
is an insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 

And that both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a 
Working Group to develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; 

And that this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister 
of Canada; The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada 
Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; 
The Honourable KingaSurma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul 
Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Dave Epp, Chatham-
Kent-Leamington; MPP Trevor Jones, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; Irek Kusmierczk, MP, 
Windsor-Tecumseh, Andrew Dowie, MPP, Windsor-Tecumseh, AMO, ROMA, FCM, and 
all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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The Honorable Doug Ford 
July 4, 2024 
Page 2 of 2 

Please consider this letter as confirmation of the Town of Tecumseh’s support on the above matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Robert Auger, LL.B. 
Director Legislative Services & Clerk 

RA/kb 
Attachments 

1. Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution – Sustainable 
Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

2. Township of Georgian Bay Resolution – Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural 
Municipalities 

cc: Mr. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca) 
Ms. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure Ontario (kinga.surmaco@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities 
(dominic.leblanc@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing (paul.calandra@pc.olg.org) 
Ms. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
(andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Dave Epp, MP - Chatham-Kent-Leamington (dave.epp@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Irek Kusmierczyk, MP – Windsor-Tecumseh (irek.kusmierczyk@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Trevor Jones, MPP – Chatham-Kent-Leamington (trevor.jones@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Andrew Dowie, MPP – Windsor-Tecumseh (andrew.dowie@pc.ola.org) 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (amo@amo.on.ca) 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (roma@roma.on.ca) 
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\ ~ TH E CO RPO RAT I O N O F T H E 

~ ~wnship <9/Pelee 
1045 West Shore Road Pelee Island, ON N0R 1M0 Website: www.pelee.org 

Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

May 29, 2024 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

RE: Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution 
Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau, 

Please be advised that at the Township of Pelee’s Regular Meeting of Council held on May 28th, 2024, 
the following resolution was passed: 

Resolution 2024 – 77 
Moved By: Mayor Cathy Miller 
Seconded By: Councillor Michelle Taylor 

WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both 
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges and 
water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and libraries; 

AND WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop 
capital asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the 
annual budget; 

AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 

AND WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator 
Fund to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 
million dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario’s large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% 
investment in rural Ontario; 

AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 
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\ ~ TH E CO RPO RAT I O N O F T H E 

~ ~wnship <9/Pelee 
1045 West Shore Road Pelee Island, ON N0R 1M0 Website: www.pelee.org 

Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over 
the next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new 
sustainable infrastructure funding; 

AND WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 

NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of Pelee hereby 
support Township of Georgian Bay’s resolution calling on the Ontario and Federal Government to 
implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities; 

AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications 
for funding; 

AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 

AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group to 
develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; 

AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada; The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga 
Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Dave Epp, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; MPP Trevor Jones, 
Chatham-Kent-Leamington; AMO, ROMA, FCM, and all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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The Township of Georgian Bay 

Resolutions 
Council - 13 May 2024 

Item 12.(a) 

Date: May 13, 2024 C-2024-165 

Moved by Councillor Stephen Jarvis 
Seconded by Councillor Peter Cooper 

WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both 
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges 
and water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and 
libraries; 

WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop capital 
asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the 
annual budget; 

WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 

WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator Fund 
to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 million 
dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario’s large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% 
investment in rural Ontario; 

WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 

WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over the 
next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new 
sustainable infrastructure funding; 

WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 

NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township o fGeorgian Bay call on the Ontario 
and Federal Government to implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural 
municipalities; 

AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications 
for funding; 

AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 
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AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group 
that includes a member of the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, to develop a plan on how to deal 
with the impending debt dilemma; 

AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga 
Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Shelby Kramp-Neuman, Hastings-Lennox 
Addington; MPP Ric Bresee Hastings-Lennox Addington, AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario 
Wardens’ Caucus and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

☒ Carried      ☐ Defeated   ☐ Recorded Vote  ☐ Referred     ☐ Deferred 

Recorded Vote: 
For Against Absent 

Councillor Brian Bochek 
Councillor Peter Cooper 
Councillor Kristian Graziano 
Councillor Allan Hazelton 
Councillor Stephen Jarvis 
Councillor Steven Predko 
Mayor Peter Koetsier 

Peter Koetsier, Mayor 
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July 4, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca 

Attention: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Dear Mr. Ford: 

Re: Township of Pelee Support County of Renfrew Resolution 
Rural and Small Urban Municipalities – Affordability of Water and Wastewater Systems 

The Council of the Town of Tecumseh, at its regular meeting held June 25, 2024, gave consideration 
and supported a resolution letter from Township of Pelee, regarding Rural and Small Urban 
Municipalities – Affordability of Water and Wastewater Systems 

At their meeting, Tecumseh Council passed the following resolution: 

“Motion: RCM - 145/24 

Moved by Councillor Rick Tonial 
Seconded by Councillor Alicia Higgison 

That the Council of the Town of Tecumseh supports the County of Renfrew and the 
Township of Pelee's resolution to: 

Advocate to the provincial and federal levels of government to make them aware that 
rural and small urban water and wastewater systems are financially unsustainable; and 
Advocate to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Rural Ontario 
Municipalities Association (ROMA) and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
(FCM) to examine if the unaffordability of water and wastewater system operational 
costs is systemic provincially and nationally; 

And that a copy of this resolution be circulated to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier 
of Ontario; the Honourable K inga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure (Ontario); the 
Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and 
Communities (Canada); the Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing, the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation 
and Parks (Ontario), Dave Epp, MP, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; Trevor Jones, MPP, 
Chatham Kent-Leamington; Irek Kusmierczk, MP, Windsor-Tecumseh, Andrew Dowie, 
MPP, Windsor-Tecumseh, AMO; ROMA; FCM; and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

917 Lesperance Rd. | Tecumseh ON | N8N 1W9 | 519 735 2184 | www.tecumseh.ca Page 11 of 39 
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The Honorable Doug Ford 
July 4, 2024 
Page 2 of 2 

Please consider this letter as confirmation of the Town of Tecumseh’s support on the above matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Robert Auger, LL.B. 
Director Legislative Services & Clerk 

RA/kb 
Attachments 

1. Township of Pelee Support County of Renfrew Resolution – Rural and Small Urban 
Municipalities, Affordability of Water and Wastewater Systems 

2. County of Renfrew Resolution – Rural and Small Urban Municipalities – Affordability of 
Water and Wastewater Systems 

cc: Mr. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca) 
Ms. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure Ontario (kinga.surmaco@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities 
(dominic.leblanc@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing (paul.calandra@pc.olg.org) 
Ms. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
(andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Dave Epp, MP - Chatham-Kent-Leamington (dave.epp@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Irek Kusmierczyk, MP – Windsor-Tecumseh (irek.kusmierczyk@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Trevor Jones, MPP – Chatham-Kent-Leamington (trevor.jones@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Andrew Dowie, MPP – Windsor-Tecumseh (andrew.dowie@pc.ola.org) 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (amo@amo.on.ca) 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (roma@roma.on.ca) 
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May 29, 2024 

\ ~ THE CORPORATION OF THE 

~ fl'c,wnship C9/Pelee 
1045 West Shore Road Pelee Is land, ON NOR lM0 Website: www.pelee.org 

Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca 

DELIVERED VJA EMAIL 

RE: Township of Pelee Support County of Renfrew Resolution 
Rural and Small Urban Muni.cipalities-Affordability of Water and Wastewater Systems 

Please be advised that at the Township of Pelee's Regular Meeting of Council held on May 2st11, 2024, 
the following resolution was passed: 

Resolution 2024 - 78 
Moved By: Councillor Dave DeLellis 
Seconded By: Councillm· Michelle Taylor 

WHEREAS the Provincial Policy Statement (PPS) (Section 1.6.6.2) states that municipal 
sewage services and municipal water services are the preferred form of servicing for 

settlement areas to support protection of the environment and minimize potential risks to 

human health and safety and that intensification and redevelopment within these settlement 
areas should be promoted; and 

WHEREAS the PPS (Section 2.2. l (f)) states that planning authorities shall protect, 

improve, or restore the quality and quantity of water by implementing the necessary 

restrictions on development and site alternation to protect all drinking supplies and 
designated vulnerable areas, and protect, improve, or restore vulnerable surface and ground 

water, sensitive surface water features and sensitive groundwater features, and their 
hydrologic functions; and 

WHEREAS the PPS (Sections 2.2.l(h) and (i)) states that there is consideration of 
environmental lake capacity as well as stormwater management practices; and 

WHEREAS the Ministry of the Environment, Protection and Conservation (MECP) 
Procedural Guideline B-1-5 Policy 2 provision states that water quality which presently 
does not meet the Provincial Water Quality Objectives shall not be fmther degraded and 
all practical measures shall be undertaken to upgrade the water quality to the Objectives; 
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\ ~ T H E C O R P O RAT I O N O F T H E 

~ ffewnsltip CD/Pelee 
1045 West Shore Road Pelee Island, ON NOR lM0 Website: www.pelee.org 

Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 
and 

WHEREAS in 2014 the Township of Whitewater Region authorized Jp2gConsultants Inc. to 
undertake a Municipal Class Enviromnental Assessment (EA) for the purpose of evaluating viable 
options to upgrade the 1979 Cobden Wastewater Treatment Plant. This plant did not meet 
guidelines for effluent flow into Muskrat Lake and Cobden Wetland being highly sensitive, at­
capacity, inland lake, and Provincial Significant Wetland (PSW) and acknowledged as one of the 
most eutrophic in the province. The plant had ongoing seasonal overflow events, and was 
operating at maximum capacity; and 

WHEREAS in 2018 the Council of the Township of Whitewater Region approved the 
construction of a new parallel mechanical system that would meet all provincial 
enviromnental and regulatory requirements including accommodating future growth. 
Federal and provincial contributions only covered 50% of the final construction costs, as 
there was no ability to renegotiate with federal and provincial partners once real costs were 
known. As a result, the balance of costs ($6M) was debentured over 30 years at interest rates 
that are sl ightly punitive to rural and small urban municipalities; and 

WHEREAS in 2019 the Council of the Township of Whitewater Region conducted a Water 

and Wastewater Rate Study that demonstrated the need for rate increases of over 100% to 
fund the new wastewater treatment plant construction debenture and the significantly 
increased operating costs for a parallel mechanical system. Rural and small urban 
municipalities experience very limited growth as federal and provincial policies heavily 
support growth in urban centers. As there are no other sources of available operational 
funding, rural and small urban municipalities are expected to fund the construction and 
operation of these state-of-the- art systems from existing property owners and nominal 
forecasted growth; and 

WHEREAS in 2023 the Township of Whitewater Region combined water and wastewater 
rates have risen to almost $3,000/year for its five hundred and eleven (5 11) users and are 

among the highest in the County of Renfrew and across the Province of Ontario. There are 
similarly high user rates in the Township of Madawaska Valley as a result of Provincial 
regulations and a small number of users. Other examples of rapidly increasing rates include 
the Towns of Deep River, Renfrew, Arnprior, Laurentian Hills, and Petawawa, and the 
Townships ofBonnechere Valley, Laurentian Valley andKillaloe, Hagarty and Richards, 
where significant upgrades in sbo1t periods of time are making rates unaffordable even with 
an increased number of users. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of Pelee support the 
County of Renfrew's resolution to: 

Page 14 of 39 
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\ ~ THE CORPORATION OF T HE 

~ ll<9wnsltip C9/Pelee 
1045 West Shore Road Pelee Is land, ON NOR lM0 Website : www.pelee.org 

Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

Advocate to the provincial and federal levels of goverm11ent to make them aware that rural 
and small urban water and wastewater systems are financially unsustainable; and Advocate 

to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Rural Ontario Municipalities 
Association (ROMA) and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) to examine if the 

unaffordability of water and wastewater system operational costs is systemic provincially 

and nationally. 

AND THAT a copy of this resolution be circulated to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier 
of Ontario; the Honourable Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure (Ontario); the 

Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister oflntergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and 
Communities (Canada); the Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and 

Housing, the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 

Parks (Ontario), Dave Epp, MP, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; Trevor Jones, MPP, Chatham­
Kent-Leamington; AMO; ROMA; FCM; and all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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Renfr0eW 
Ontario . Canada 

£~ Our Hiflory, Snare Our Fut;-uref 

9 INTERNATIONAL DRIVE 
PEMBROKE, ON, CANADA 

K8A 6W5 
613-735-7288Office of the 

FAX: 613-735-2081County Warden 
www.countyofrenfrew.on.ca 

January 31, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

RE: Rural and Small Urban Municipalities – Affordability of Water and Wastewater Systems 

Dear Premier Ford, 
Please be advised that at the Regular Council Meeting on January 31, 2024, The County of 
Renfrew passed the following resolution: 

WHEREAS the Provincial Policy Statement (PPS) (Section 1.6.6.2) states that municipal sewage 
services and municipal water services are the preferred form of servicing for settlement areas 
to support protection of the environment and minimize potential risks to human health and 
safety and that intensification and redevelopment within these settlement areas should be 
promoted; and 

WHEREAS the PPS (Section 2.2.1 (f)) states that planning authorities shall protect, improve, or 
restore the quality and quantity of water by implementing the necessary restrictions on 
development and site alternation to protect all drinking supplies and designated vulnerable 
areas, and protect, improve, or restore vulnerable surface and ground water, sensitive surface 
water features and sensitive groundwater features, and their hydrologic functions; and 

WHEREAS the PPS (Sections 2.2.1(h) and (i)) states that there is consideration of environmental 
lake capacity as well as stormwater management practices; and 

WHEREAS the Ministry of the Environment, Protection and Conservation (MECP) Procedural 
Guideline B-1-5 Policy 2 provision states that water quality which presently does not meet the 
Provincial Water Quality Objectives shall not be further degraded and all practical measures 
shall be undertaken to upgrade the water quality to the Objectives; and 

WHEREAS in 2014 the Township of Whitewater Region authorized Jp2gConsultants Inc. to 
undertake a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA) for the purpose of evaluating 
viable options to upgrade the 1979 Cobden Wastewater Treatment Plant.  This plant did not 
meet guidelines for effluent flow into Muskrat Lake and Cobden Wetland being highly sensitive, 
at-capacity, inland lake, and Provincial Significant Wetland (PSW) and acknowledged as one of 
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the most eutrophic in the province. The plant had ongoing seasonal overflow events, and was 
operating at maximum capacity; and 

WHEREAS in 2018 the Council of the Township of Whitewater Region approved the 
construction of a new parallel mechanical system that would meet all provincial environmental 
and regulatory requirements including accommodating future growth.  Federal and provincial 
contributions only covered 50% of the final construction costs, as there was no ability to 
renegotiate with federal and provincial partners once real costs were known.  As a result, the 
balance of costs ($6M) was debentured over 30 years at interest rates that are slightly punitive 
to rural and small urban municipalities; and 

WHEREAS in 2019 the Council of the Township of Whitewater Region conducted a Water and 
Wastewater Rate Study that demonstrated the need for rate increases of over 100% to fund the 
new wastewater treatment plant construction debenture and the significantly increased 
operating costs for a parallel mechanical system. Rural and small urban municipalities 
experience very limited growth as federal and provincial policies heavily support growth in 
urban centers.  As there are no other sources of available operational funding, rural and small 
urban municipalities are expected to fund the construction and operation of these state-of-the-
art systems from existing property owners and nominal forecasted growth; and 

WHEREAS in 2023 the Township of Whitewater Region combined water and wastewater rates 
have risen to almost $3,000/year for its five hundred and eleven (511) users and are among the 
highest in the County of Renfrew and across the Province of Ontario. There are similarly high 
user rates in the Township of Madawaska Valley as a result of Provincial regulations and a small 
number of users.  Other examples of rapidly increasing rates include the Towns of Deep River, 
Renfrew, Arnprior, Laurentian Hills, and Petawawa, and the Townships of Bonnechere Valley, 
Laurentian Valley and Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards, where significant upgrades in short 
periods of time are making rates unaffordable even with an increased number of users. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the County of Renfrew: 

Advocate to the provincial and federal levels of government to make them aware that rural and 
small urban water and wastewater systems are financially unsustainable; and Advocate to the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Rural Ontario Municipalities Association 
(ROMA) and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) to examine if the unaffordability 
of water and wastewater system operational costs is systemic provincially and nationally. 

AND THAT a copy of this resolution be circulated to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario; the Honourable Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure (Ontario); the Honourable 
Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities 
(Canada); the Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the 
Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (Ontario), 
Cheryl Gallant, MP, Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke, John Yakabuski, MPP, Renfrew-Nipissing-
Pembroke and Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks; AMO; ROMA; FCM; and all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Emon, Warden 
County of Renfrew 
warden@countyofrenfrew.on.ca 

cc: Honourable Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure (Ontario) 
Honourable Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and 
Communities (Canada) 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
(Ontario), Cheryl Gallant, MP, Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke 
John Yakabuski, MPP, Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke and Parliamentary Assistant to the 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
AMO; ROMA; FCM; and all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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'Town of 
Kea1·ney 

COUNCIL RESOLUTION# 2024 - ~ID 
Date: June 20 2024 

M9VEDBY: 

r:f Beaucage, Keven 

□ Pateman, Heather 

□ Rickward, Michael - Deputy Mayor 

□ Sharer, Jill 

SECONDED BY: 

□ 

□ 

Beaucage,Keven 

Pateman, Heather 

Rickward, Michael- Deputy Mayor 

Sharer, Jill 

WHEREAS Ontario's small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both upfront 
investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges and water 
wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and libraries; 
AND WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop capital 
asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the annual 
budget; 
AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental infrastructure 
deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 
AND WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator Fund to 
a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 million dollars while 
over $1.369 billion going to Ontario's large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% investment in rural Ontario; 
AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 
AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over the next 
20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new sustainable 
infrastructure funding; 
AND WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of Kearney hereby support 
Township of Pelee's resolution calling on the Ontario and Federal Government to implement sustainable 
infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities; 
AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications for 
funding; 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group to 
develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; and finally 
THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada; The 
Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay 
Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul 
Calandra, Ontario Minister of Muni • al Affairs and Housing; MP Scott Aitchison, Parry Sound- Muskoka; 
MPP Graydon Smith, Parry Sou uskoka; AMO, ROMA, FCM, and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

CARRIED /;; DEFEATED □ _______ _ 
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Recorded Vote Requested by: 

Recorded Vote: For Opposed 

Beaucage.Keven □ □ 

Pateman, Heather □ □ 

Philip, Cheryl - Mayor □ □ 

Rickward, Michael - Deputy Mayor □ □ 

Sharer, Jill □ □ 
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Tay Valley Township Council Meeting – June 18th , 2024 

The Corporation of the Town of Smiths Falls Resolution Regarding Basic Income 
Guarantee. 

RESOLUTION #C-2024-06-18 

MOVED BY: Rob Rainer SECONDED BY: Angela Pierman 

“WHEREAS, the Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township supports The 
Corporation of the Town of Smiths Falls’ Resolution #2024-04-074 regarding Basic 
Income Guarantee; 

WHEREAS, per the 2021 Census of Canada 515 out of 5925 residents of Tay Valley 
Township (9.1% of the total) lived in low income, based on the Low Income After Tax 
(LIM-AT) measure; 

WHEREAS, of the 515 Tay Valley Township citizens living in low income in 2021, 20 of 
them were children five years old or younger, 50 of them were children between the 
ages of 6 and 17, and 150 of them were seniors aged 65 or over; 

WHEREAS, the province of Ontario recognizes that the LIM-AT does not include the 
cost of housing, food, transportation, etc. and therefore set its low income workers tax 
credit for 2021 at $30,000 (up to $38,000) for an individual and $60,000 (up to $68,500) 
for a household, resulting in a total of 790 – 985 residents of Tay Valley Township or 
13% -17% identified as being unable to meet their basic living requirements without 
some government assistance; 

WHEREAS, the province of Ontario has recognized the impacts of the costs of inflation 
(following Covid-19, continued supply chain disruptions due to wars and climate 
change, and record high profits by companies providing necessities such as food, fuel, 
and housing) and has increased the low income tax credit eligibility to $32,500 (up to 
$50,000) for an individual and $65,000 (up to $82,500) for a household, indicating the 
economic pressures an increasing number of Tay Valley residents experience; 

WHEREAS, the level of income is one of the most important social determinants of 
health, and relates to many other determinants including education and literacy, healthy 
behaviours, one's social environment, and employment and work conditions; 

WHEREAS, low income is strongly correlated with a wide range of negative health 
outcomes, including heart disease, cancer, diabetes, and poor mental health, and with 
shorter life expectancies compared to higher income persons; 

1.�
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WHEREAS, the minimum wage in Ontario and the maximum amounts of financial 
support available through Ontario Works (OW) and the Ontario Disability Support 
Program (ODSP) are deeply insufficient to meet the basic needs of full-time minimum 
wage workers, or of individuals or families drawing OW or ODSP support; 

WHEREAS, ongoing, widespread, and rapid changes in labour markets, including due 
to outsourcing, artificial intelligence, automation, and advance of the "gig" economy, are 
causing more and more people to be exposed to labour changes beyond their control, 
adding to their vulnerability to low income; 

WHEREAS, basic income is a means by which individuals, families, and whole 
communities can be less vulnerable to negative changes in health, relationship or family 
status, and labour markets, and better able to navigate transitions and challenging 
circumstances; 

WHEREAS, basic Income is money distributed to eligible people, regularly, reliably, and 
without work requirement, and which, absent other income, should meet basic human 
needs; 

WHEREAS, basic income exists in Canada in the form of longstanding programs like 
the Canada Child Benefit and the Guaranteed Income Supplement for seniors, 
programs with demonstrated positive impacts on basic income recipients, economies, 
and our greater society; 

WHEREAS, there is need to establish basic income security for working-age adults in 
Canada who, at present and in general, lack sufficient social protection against low 
income; 

WHEREAS, there is a growing body of evidence that basic income is not a disincentive 
on the pursuit or retention of employment and that, further, basic income is more likely 
to support such pursuit or retention given its stabilizing effect in the lives of people; 

WHEREAS, the gross cost of a basic income program is reduced to a net cost once 
various funding options are exercised and the fiscal benefits of basic income are 
realized (e.g., basic income as a local economic stimulus); 

WHEREAS, Canada, one of the wealthiest nations in the world, has the fiscal capacity 
to support a basic income guarantee for working-age adults; 

2.�
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WHEREAS, the call for basic income in Canada has been and is being made by public 
health authorities, including the Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit per its 
November 2023 report on food insecurity within the health region; 

WHEREAS, the call for basic income in Canada has been and is being made by many 
other interests, including a growing number of municipalities in Ontario and beyond, and 
by a range of provincial and federal parliamentarians; 

WHEREAS, a 2022 national public opinion poll suggests that six in 10 adults in Canada 
support the concept of basic income; 

AND WHEREAS, Tay Valley Township wishes to add its municipal voice to the call for a 
basic income guarantee for working-age adults in Canada. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 

1) Tay Valley Township supports the concept of a basic income guarantee for 
working-age adults to help combat low income and economic vulnerability within 
our community; 

2) Tay Valley Township calls upon the federal and the provincial and territorial 
governments to collaborate on the design, introduction, implementation, and 
ongoing evaluation of a national basic income guarantee program for working-
age adults; 

3) The Council of Tay Valley Township directs the Reeve write (a) a letter to Prime 
Minister Justin Trudeau, copy to relevant federal ministers and to Lanark-
Frontenac-Kingston MP Scott Reid; and (b) a letter to Ontario Premier Doug 
Ford; copy to relevant provincial ministers and to Lanark Frontenac-Kingston 
MPP John Jordan, calling on these orders of government to collaborate on the 
design, introduction, implementation, and ongoing evaluation of a national basic 
income guarantee program for working-age adults; 

4) The Council of Tay Valley Township directs the Reeve to write a letter to each of 
the Reeve's counterparts in the lower-tier municipalities in Lanark County, 
encouraging each municipality to also pass a resolution similar to that adopted by 
Tay Valley Township; 

5) A copy of this resolution be shared with all other municipalities in Ontario, and 
with the presidents of the Eastern Ontario Mayors Caucus, the Eastern Ontario 
Wardens' Caucus, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Rural Ontario 
Municipal Association, and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities.” 

ADOPTED 

3.�
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The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P.O. Box 520, Emo, Ontario, POW 1E0 

Website: www.emo.ca 
E-mail: township@emo.ca 

Phone: 807-482-2378 
Fax: 807-482-2741 

July 5, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Re: Operational Budget Funding 

The Council of the Township of Emo, at its regular meeting held May 15, 2024, passed the 
following resolution. 

Resolution No.: 18, May 15, 2024 
Moved by: Councillor Teeple 
Seconded by: Councillor Whatley 

WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities are prohibited from running budget deficits for operating 
purposes, and; 

WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities have similar pressures with respect to aging infrastructure 
and operating costs for policing, and; 

WHEREAS the City of Toronto has recently received Provincial funding to cover a $1.2 billion-
dollar operating shortfall and approximately $12 million in Federal and Provincial funding for 
their Police operating budget, and; 

WHEREAS the City of Toronto has the lowest tax rates in the Province. 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Emo call on the Province of Ontario to treat all 
municipalities fairly and provide equivalent representative operational budget funding amounts 
to all Ontario municipalities. 
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Yours sincerely, 

Crystal Gray, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P: (807) 482-2378 
E: cao@emo.ca 

Sent via Email : 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, amo@amo.on.ca 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P.O. Box 520, Emo, Ontario, POW 1E0 

Website: www.emo.ca 
E-mail: township@emo.ca 

Phone: 807-482-2378 
Fax: 807-482-2741 

July 8, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Re: Request to Province of Ontario for New Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework 

The Council of the Township of Emo, at its regular meeting held May 15, 2024, passed the following 
resolution. 

Resolution No.: 17, May 15, 2024 
Moved by: Councillor Boven 
Seconded by: Councillor Teeple 

WHEREAS the current provincial-municipal fiscal arrangements are undermining Ontario’s economic 
prosperity and quality of life; 

AND WHEREAS nearly a third of municipal spending in Ontario is for services in areas of provincial 
responsibility and expenditures are outpacing provincial contributions by nearly $4 billion a year; 

AND WHEREAS municipal revenues, such as property taxes, do not grow with the economy or 
inflation; 

AND WHEREAS unprecedented population and housing growth will require significant investments in 
municipal infrastructure; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities are being asked to take on complex health and social challenges – like 
homelessness, supporting asylum seekers and addressing the mental health and addictions crises; 

AND WHEREAS inflation, rising interest rates, and provincial policy decisions are sharply constraining 
municipal fiscal capacity; 

AND WHEREAS property taxpayers – including people on fixed income and small business – can’t 
afford to subsidize income re-distribution programs for those most in need; 
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AND WHEREAS the province can, and should, invest more in the prosperity of communities; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities and the provincial government have a strong history of collaboration; 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Emo calls on the Province of Ontario 
commit to undertaking, with the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, a comprehensive social and 
economic prosperity review to promote the stability and sustainability of municipal finances across 
Ontario; 
AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this motion be sent to the Premier of Ontario; the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Minister of Finance; the Local Member of Provincial Parliament; 
the Association of Municipalities of Ontario; the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks, and 
Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO); and all other municipalities. 

Yours sincerely, 

Crystal Gray, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P: (807) 482-2378 
E: cao@emo.ca 

Sent via Email: 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), amo@amo.on.ca 
MPP-Greg Rickord, Kenora Rainy River District, greg.rickfordco@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipal Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO), advocacy@amcto.com 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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July 8, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON. M7A lAl 

Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Dear Premier Ford, 

6020 Highway 542, P.O. Box 420 
Mindemoya, ON POP 1S0 

Tel:705-377-5726 
Fax:705-377-5585 

Email: ddeforge@centralmanitoulin.ca 

RE: PUBLIC HEALTH ONTARIO PROPOSES PHASING OUT FREE WATER 
TESTING FOR PRIVATE WELLS 

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of Central Manitoulin adopted the 
following resolution at their meeting of June 27, 2024, regarding the above noted matter; 

Resolution# 200-2024 

Moved by: Councillor D. Stephens 
Seconded by: Councillor Mitchell 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Central Manitoulin Council supports the Township of 
Archipelago's request to the Province of Ontario to reconsider and ultimately decide against 
the proposed phasing out of free private drinking water testing services; 

FURTHER, this resolution is circulated to all Ontario municipalities, the Minister of Health, 
and Sudbury District Health Unit .. . Carried 

Please contact our office should you require further information. 

Sincerely, 

~~~m 
Ms. Denise Deforg~ \ 
CAO/Clerk 

cc. Minister of Health sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org 
Sudbury District Health Unit sutcliffep@phsd.ca 
Ontario Municipalities 

- AT THE HEART OF IT ALL -
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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD 

July 9th , 2024 

2024-153 
Moved by Councillor Kelly 
Seconded by Councillor Trahan 

THAT Council for the Municipality of East Ferris supports the letter received from the Township 
of Otanabee-South Monaghan regarding calling upon all levels of government to enact 
regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion 
batteries; 

CERTIFIED to be a true copy of 
Resolution No. 2024-153 passed by the 
Council of the Municipality of East Ferris 
on the 9th day of July, 2024. 

Kari Hanselman, Dipl. M.A. 
Clerk 

eastferris.ca 

AND THAT this resolution be sent to MP Anthony Rota and all Ontario municipalities. 

Carried Mayor Rochefort 

T: 705-752-2740 

E: municipality@eastferris.ca 

25 Taillefer Road, Corbeil, ON. P0H 1K0 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

June 28, 2024 

Via Email: david.piccinico@pc.ola.org 

Hon. David Piccini M.P.P. 
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development 
117 Peter Street 
Port Hope, ON 
L1A 1C5 

Dear Minister Piccini: 

Re: Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithium-ion Batteries 

I am writing today to bring to your attention a matter of significant importance to the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan, regarding the importation and safe use of 
lithium-ion batteries. 

At the June 17, 2024 Council Meeting the Fire Chief of the Township of Otonabee-South 
Monaghan made a presentation to Council on the dangers presented by lithium-ion 
batteries. The Fire Chief was reporting back from attending the Charged For Life 
Symposium presented by the Office of the Fire Marshal. 

During the presentation, the Fire Chief stressed that the increased importation and use 
of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a 
significant increase in fire and explosion, putting citizens and responding personnel in 
danger. These after market batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada (ULC) 
certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations. 

Unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries in our 
communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a community. 
Charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result in larger fires 
with grave results. 

Email: info@osmtownship.ca Telephone: 705.295.6852 Facsimile 705.295.6405 
P.O. Box 70 20 Third St Keene, ON K0L 2G0 

Visit our website at www.osmtownship.ca or follow us on Twitter @OSMTownship 
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As Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries are used more 
often, increasing the danger to our communities. We support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s 
program to educate citizens on the danger associated with lithium-ion batteries and 
encourage every municipality to actively promote safe practices for the use of lithium-ion 
batteries. 

We also call upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, 
storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries. 

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very critical issue, and I look forward to 
your prompt consideration and support. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Fire Chief if you require any additional 
information. 

Yours truly, 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

Joe Taylor, Mayor 

Cc: MP, Philip Lawrence 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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July 10, 2024 

Municipality of Tweed 
255 Metcalf St 
Tweed, Ontario 
KOK 3J0 

The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, POT 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Council Meeting held on Tuesday July 2, 2024, the 
following resolution was passed. 

Re: Sustainable Funding for OPP small rural municipalities 

Resolution: 207-2024 
Moved by: Councillor Gary Adduono 
Seconded by: Councillor Rick St. Louis 

WHEREAS it is apparent that the Ontario Government has overlooked the needs of small rural 
Ontario; AND 

WHEREAS Ontario's small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both upfront 
investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads, bridges, water/ 
wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities, libraries and other 
tangible capital assets: 

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario's operating needs consume the majority of property tax 
revenue sources; AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing 
monumental infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax 
revenue alone; * AND 

WHEREAS in 2015 the provincial government moved to standardized billing for all non-contract 
D.P.P. (5.1) locations; AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to 
Toronto alone to assist with operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner 
Expressway; and $534 million to Ottawa for the repatriation of Hwy 17 4; AND WHEREAS the 
annual cost of the Ontario Provincial Police, Municipal Policing Bureau for small rural non-contract 
(5.1) municipalities is approximately $428 million; 

AND WHEREAS this annual cost is significantly less than the repatriation costs of the Gardiner 
Express Way, the Don Valley Parkway and Highway 174 (Ottawa Region) but provides a greater 
impact to the residents of the Province overall; AND WHEREAS this will afford relief to small rural 
municipalities for both infrastructure and operating needs while having a minimal impact on the 
provincial budget; NOW 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Municipality of Tweed call on the Ontario Government 
to immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by reabsorbing the cost 
of the Ontario Provincial Police Force back into the provincial budget with no cost recovery to 
municipalities: Page 32 of 39 



The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, POT 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

AND FURTHER, that Council direct staff to circulate this resolution to Premier Doug Ford 
(premier@ontario.ca). Minister of Solicitor General, Minister of Finance, MPP for Thunder bay­
Superior North, Lise Vaugeois and to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
(amo@amo.on.ca) and at Municipalities of Ontario. 

ely, ~ 

all 
hief Administration Officer/Clerk 
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@!;Ml/ PETROLIA 

July 11, 2024 
New Tecumseth 
Clerks/Administration Department 
Administration Centre 
10 Wellington St. E. Alliston, ON L9R 1A1 
Via email: pslowleigh@newtecumseth.ca 

RE: Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells 

During the July 8, 2024, regular meeting of council, correspondence from New Tecumseth regarding 
Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells was brought forward and discussed, 
the following resolution was passed: 

Moved: Liz Welsh Seconded: Joel Field 

THAT the council of the Town of Petrolia support the resolution of the Township of Tecumseth, regarding Public 
Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells. 

Carried 

Kind regards, 

Original Signed 
Mandi Pearson 
Director of Legislative Services | Deputy Operations | Clerk 

cc: file 
Municipalities of Ontario 
andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org - Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org - Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health 
Karalyn.dueck@county-lambton.on.ca – Lambton Public Health, Office of the Medical Officer of Health 
bob.bailey@pc.ola.org – MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton 

Encl. 

Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 
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New Tecumseth 
Alliston • Beeton ·Tottenham 
Clerks/Administration Department 
Administration Centre 
10 Wellington St. E. 
Alliston , ON L9R 1A1 

June 24, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

Web Address: www.newtecumseth.ca 
Email: pslow1eigh@newtecumseth .ca 

Phone: 705-435-3900 
or 905-729--0057 

Fax : 705-435-2873 

Re: Public Health Ontario - Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells 

Please be advised that the Town of New Tecumseth Council passed the fol lowing 
resolution at their meeting of June 17, 2024: 

Whereas the Ontario Auditor General's annual report on public health from December 
2023 indicates that Public Health Ontario is proposing the phasing-out of free provincial 
water testing services for private drinking water; 

And Whereas free priva te drink.ing water testing services has played a pivotal role in 
safeguarding public health, particularly in rural communities, including the entire 
Township of The Archipelago, that rely predominantly on private drinking water; 

And Whereas the removal of free private drinking water testing could lead to a 
reduction in testing , potentiall y increasing the risk of waterborne diseases in these 
vulnerable populations; 

And Whereas the tragic events in Walkerton , Ontario underscored the critical 
importance of safe drinking water. 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the Town of New Tecumseth hereby requests that 
the Province reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing-out of free 
private drinking water testing services; 

And Further That this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipal ities, Andrea Khanj in, 
Minister of Environment Conservation and Parks, Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health, 
Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, and Brian Saunderson, MPP Simcoe -Grey. 

Yours truly, 

/Ja,m,, S'4~ 
Pamela Slowleigh 
Deputy Clerk 

Page 1 of 2 

cc. andrea.khanjin@pc.ola .org - Honourable Andrea Khanj in, Minister of the 
Environment, Conservation and Parks 

Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org - Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health 
Sanja.Hakkarainen@smdhu.org - Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, Office 

of the Medical Officer of Health 
Brian .Saunderson@pc.ola .org - Brian Saunderson, MPP Simcoe-Grey 
All Ontario Municipalities 

Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 
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June 27, 2024 
City of Belleville 
Attn: Clerks Department 

Via email: nhenderson@belleville.ca 

RE: Family Doctors Resolution 

During the June 24, 2024, regular meeting of council, the request submitted by the City of Belleville 
regarding the Family Doctors was brought forward and discussed, the following resolution was passed: 

Moved: Debb Pitel Seconded: Liz Welsh 

THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Petrolia support the City of Belleville's resolution 
dated May 13, 2024; 
AND THAT confirmation of the Town's support resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, MPP Bob 
Bailey, the City of Belleville and all municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried 

Kind regards, 

Original Signed 
Mandi Pearson 
Director of Legislative Services | Deputy Operations | Clerk 

cc: file 
Premier Doug Ford 
MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton 
Ontario Municipalities 

Encl. 

Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 
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CORPORATE SER\11CES DEPARTMENT 
TELEPHONE 613-968-6481 
FAX 613•967-3206 

Qt:itp o( jhlcllebillc 189 FRONT STREET 
BELLEVILi.E, ONTAAJO 
KSN 2Y8 

May 16, 2024 

Todd Smith, MPP 
Prince Edward Hastings 
5503 Hwy 62 S., Phase 1, Untt #4 
Belleville, ON KBN 4Z7 via e-mail: Todd.Smithco@pc.ola.org 

Ric Bresee, MPP 
Hastings-Lennox&Addington 
8 Dundas St. W 
Napanee, ON K7R 1Z4 via e-mail: Ric.Bresee@pc.ola.org 

Dear Minister Smith and Minister Bresee: 

RE: City of Belleville Healthcare Resolution in Support of Family 
Doctors 
New Business 
10. Belleville City Council Meeting. May 13. 2024 

This is to advise you that at the Council Meeting of May 13, 2024, the following 
resolution was approved. 

"WHEREAS, the Province of Ontario is responsible for providing 
quality health care to all residents of Ontario; 

AND WHEREAS, Family medicine is the backbone of the 
healthcare system and providing timely access to a primary 
health care provider for everyone in the Province is essential 
and should be the Provincial Government's highest priority; 

AND WHEREAS, the shortage of family physicians across the 
province has reached a crisis point where millions of Ontario 
residents do not have a family doctor and hospitals, emergency 
rooms and clinics are overloaded by the health care needs of 
Ontario residents; 

10. New Business 
Belleville City Council Meeting 
May 13, 202' 

AND WHEREAS, studies have shown that without access to a 
primary care provider, patients end up with poorer health 
outcomes and it costs the health care system more: 

AND WHEREAS, the Province of Ontario could address th is 
issue quickly and efficiently by increasing wages paid to family 
physicians and lessening the administrative burden all family 
doctors face with managing practices; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 

The Province of Ontario take immediate action to ensure family 
physicians are properly compensated with immediate fee 
increases and that the administrative burden now being 
experienced by famity doctors be reduced so they have more 
time to see their patients; 

AND FURTHER THAT, the Ctty Cieri< forward Council's 
resolutions resulting from Council's approval of these 
recommendations to premier Doug Ford, Health Minister Sylvia 
Jones, MPP Todd Smith, MPP Ric Bresee, the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario and to the municipal Cleri<:s of Ontario's 
municipalities; 

AND FURTHER THAT Council request a direct response from 
the MPPs within 30 days.• 

Thank you for your attention to this matter . 

MMacD/nh 
Pc: Premie< Doug Ford 

Heat1h Minister Sylvia Jones 
AMO 
Municipal Clerks of Ontario 

.. /2 
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THE TOWN OF COCHRANE 
171 Fourth Avenue 
Cochrane, Ontario. Canada, POL l CO 
T: 705-272-436 l I F: 705-272-6068 
E: townhall@cochraneontario .com 

"Via Email: Premier@ontario.ca" 

July 12th , 2024 

The Honorable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 

Re: Ontario Regulation 391/21: Blue Box for 'Ineligible' Sources 

C?COCHliiNE 
WONDERFULLY UNEXPECTED 

This will serve to advise you that Council of the Corporation of the Town of Cochrane, at its regular 
meeting held Tuesday, July 9th , 2024, passed the following resolution pertaining to the above noted: 

"Resolution No. 402-2024 
Moved by: Councillor Sylvie Charron-Lemieux 
Seconded by: Councillor Marek Recoskie 

WHEREAS under Ontario Regulation 391/21: Blue Box producers are fully accountable and financially 
responsible for their products and packaging once they reach their end of life and are disposed of, for 
'eligible' sources only; 

WHEREAS 'ineligible' sources which producers ·are not responsible for including businesses, places of 
worship, daycares, campgrounds, public-facing and internal areas of municipal- owned buildings, and 
not-for-profit organizations, such as shelters and food banks; 

WHEREAS should a municipality continue to provide services to the 'ineligible' sources, the 
municipality will be required to oversee the collection, transportation, and processing of the recycling, 
assuming 100% of the costs ; 

WHEREAS The Town of Cochrane has approximately 191 or more "non-eligible" sources that will not 
be provided service from the Producer Responsibility Organization after transition begins; 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Cochrane hereby request that the province 
amend Ontario Regulation 391/21: Blue Box so that producers are responsible for the end-of-life 
management of recycling products from all sources; 

AND FURTHER THAT Council hereby request the support of all Ontario Municipalities; 

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 
the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation, and Parks, the Honourable 
John Vanthof, MPP Timiskaming-Cochrane, the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, the Association 
of Municipalities of Ontario, and all Ontario Municipalities. 

CARRIED." 

www.cochraneontario .com 
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Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated! 

Yours truly, 
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COCHRANE 

~~~c~ 
Clerk 

AM/ed 

c.c: Minister of Environment, Conservation, and Parks, Hon. Andrea Khanjin; 
Timiskaming-Cochrane MPP, John Vanthof; 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario; 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities; 
All Ontario Municipalities 

www.cochraneontario.com 
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